

NEWSLETTER



Term: Autumn | Issue: 4 | Date: 10th October 2025

MESSAGE FROM MRS LAWRENCE

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been another wonderful week of learning across the school. Children have been engaged, enthusiastic, and curious in their classrooms, showing great commitment to their learning.

Parent Consultations take place on Tuesday 14th and Thursday 16th October (Wednesday and Thursday for class 1EC). These meetings provide a valuable opportunity to discuss each child's progress and next steps - if you are having any difficulty in booking an appointment, please contact the admin team who will be able to help with this.

We are also looking forward to welcoming prospective families to our Open Days on Friday 7th November and Thursday 13th November. Please do share these dates with friends or family who may be interested in joining our school community.

Today we say goodbye to Mrs Taphouse who, due to family circumstances, is moving on. We would like to thank Mrs Taphouse for all of her hard work and dedication to the school and our families over the past 2 years - you will be dearly missed by all.

Wishing everyone a happy and productive week ahead.

Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs Lawrence

Headteacher and Safeguarding Lead

Parent & Visitor Conduct Policy

Our Parent & Visitor Conduct Policy was sent out last week as part of our commitment to building positive relationships within our school community. This policy sets out the expectations for all adults when on or travelling to and from school premises, attending school events, or engaging with staff, and ensures that our school remains a safe, respectful, and supportive environment for all children, families and staff.

We ask all parents and carers to read the policy carefully and confirm their agreement to the principles outlined. This can be done by completing the short Google Form linked below, or by collecting a paper copy of the agreement from the school office. https://forms.gle/tEZNSy7G6LSxUePM8

Thank you for your cooperation and for working with us.

Stars of the Week

ORC - Rocco M

ORB - Anaya E

1CE - Freddie T

1T - Marni P

2E - Woody N

2M - Bertie P

3S - Sophia C

3C - Louie R

4C - Brody C

4LT - Eddie P

5P - Francesca L

5RKP - Inola J

6F - Fynnley T

6C - George M

Aspire - Molly L

Congratulations!

Weekly Whole School Attendance 95.4%

Weekly Class Attendance

Excellent attendance 'gold'
98-100%
2E-98.3%
5RKP-100%
Good attendance 'green'
96-97.9%
2M-96.3%
0RB-96.4%
3S-96.4%
0RC-96.6%
4LT-96.7%
1CE-97.2%

Well Done!

House Points

Rowling
Holmes
Attenborough
Hawking

Year 6 - Secondary School Applications

You must apply for a secondary school place for your child to start Year 7 at secondary school when your child is in year 6 at primary/junior school.

- Applications for Year 7 places in September 2026 open on 1 September 2025
- The national closing date for applications is 31 October 2025.
- The national offer date for on-time secondary applications is 2 March 2026.

Bromley residents should apply online on the eAdmissions website.

https://www.bromley.gov.uk/seconda ry-school-admissions/secondary-scho ol-places

DIARY DATES

Keep a note!

17th October - Own Clothes Day (A bottle & Packet of sweets for Christmas fair)

17th October - Last Day of Term

20th - 31st October - Half Term

7th November - School Disco

11th November - Remembrance Day

14th November- Individual and Sibling Photos

17th November - Break the Rules Day

19th November - Year 6 class Celebrations

21st November - Own Clothes Day (more information to follow from the Friends)

26th November - Year 1 class Celebrations

Roll of Honour!

Kendall (Yr4) performed 2 solos and a group dance at Hotshot Dance Competition last Sunday. Her solo's placed 1st and 3rd and the group dance placed 3rd. This was a tough competition and the first time that she had performed these routines. She also won a place in the Finals competition in November. Well done Kendall!



Lila (Yr6) performed an energetic Jazz group routine called *Dancing Fool* last weekend at her first ever dance competition Hot Shots Kent. This is her first month in the elite competition team at her dance studio Bright Sparks. She did extremely well. Well done Lila!



MAKATON Sign of the Week



Hello: привіт

Goodbye: до побачення

LANGUAGE OF THE

MONTH

Ukrainian

Thank you: Дякую

Weekly Lunch Menus

We will continue sending out weekly menus each Friday afternoon as we feel this is working well for families and keeps this fresh in your inbox!



HAVE A FANTASTIC WEEKEND https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/

